
Linda Lane Update
September 6, 2023

At their April 3, 2023, regular meeting, the City Council passed a resolution directing
staff to submit an annexation application to start planning review, public notice, and
hold public hearings for the annexation of the property adjacent to Linda Lane,
specifically Tax Lot 18-02-04-00-01511. Public Hearing Notice letters are being mailed
to adjacent property owners and residents regarding the upcoming public hearing.

The Springfield City Council will hear testimony on the annexation proposal on
Monday, October 2, 2023, at 7:00 p.m.

This proposal would annex two vacant parcels on Linda Lane comprising
approximately 34.73 acres and withdraw the subject properties from the Willakenzie
Rural Fire Protection District. Concurrent with the annexation of the two parcels,
annex approximately 0.95 acres of public road right-of-way for Linda Lane and a
segment of Mt. Vernon Road and rezone the property to remove the Urbanizable
Fringe Overlay District (UF-10). The subject annexation is proposed to accommodate
existing and planned extensions of public utility lines and public streets and to
facilitate future urban residential development.

The City Council public hearing will be conducted in person at City Hall (225 Fifth
Street) and via the Zoom online meeting platform. Details for accessing the public
hearing online will be posted at https://www.springfield-or.gov/city/city-council-
meetings/ by September 29, 2023. We will also send another update prior to the
meeting, including the Zoom meeting access information.

  
Forward this email to other community

members you know who may like to be

​informed about the publicly owned

property adjacent Linda Lane.

They can use the button below to sign up to

receive email updates automatically.

 
Questions?
Contact:
Linda Lane annexation information:
Andy Limbird                                            
Senior Planner
alimbird@springfield-or.gov

https://www.springfield-or.gov/city/city-council-meetings/
mailto:alimbird@springfield-or.gov


Sign Up for E-Updates 541.726.3784

Linda Lane general information:
Jeff Paschall, P.E.                                             
Community Development Division Director
jpaschall@springfield-or.gov
541.726.1674

   

Visit informational
webpage
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